

Final: Amended and Approved 9/3/15

Minutes of the BOXFORD CONSERVATION COMMISSION

TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM #1
August 20, 2015   7:30PM

Present:  Peter Delaney, Natasha Grigg, Paris Beckett, Mark Mitsch, Lana Spillman, Director Ross Povenmire
Absent: Frank DiLuna, Alan Fowler, Minutes Secretary Judi Stickney
Others Present: Geoff and Liz Buswick, John Morin, Nathaniel Higley, Mary Rimmer, Thad Berry, Brian Boyle, Jim Scanlan, Michael Enes, Chris Huntress, and others.
Meeting Called to Order:

With a quorum present, Chairman Peter Delaney, called the meeting to order.

PUBLIC HEARINGS AND SCHEDULED DISCUSSION ITEMS:
· Discussion: Woodlot Management Project and Conservation Restrictions at 494 Ipswich Road: The Director advised that Attorney Kathleen Connelly submitted a written request to continue this discussion to the September 17 meeting.
· Discussion: Michael Smolak Proposal for Town Participation in a Forest Stewardship Program: The Director advised that Attorney Kathleen Connelly submitted a written request to continue this discussion to the September 17 meeting.
· Discussion: Handicapped Parking at Witch Hollow Farms and Nason Conservation Land: The Director advised he is waiting for a second estimate on the construction of the fence. He has met with Mr. Nason on his property and they determined there is space for a handicapped parking spot and two additional spaces, but Mr. Nason needs to check with the prospective buyers of the property to ensure the buyers are agreeable to the proposed parking on the easement. They will continue the discussion on September 3.
· RDA 2015-8: 18 Anna’s Way, 13-2-7.6, Buswick
Documents Submitted:

· Legal Notice: To install a sun-room addition to an existing house using hand-dug sono tubes within 100-feet of a bordering vegetated wetland.
· As-Built Plan and Elevations: Black Dog Buildings Inc., 7/20/15

· WPA Form 1: Request for Determination of Applicability

The Director read aloud the legal notice and collected proof of abutter notifications. Geoff and Liz Buswick appeared before the Conservation Commission with a proposal to install a sun-room addition to an existing house using hand-dug sono tubes within 100-feet of a bordering vegetated wetland. The Buswicks provided plans and photos for the Commissioners to view, as they described the project. They will be using the same footprint as the back deck, enclosing it to create a sunroom. The Commissioners had questions and comments on the project. After discussion, the Buswicks requested to close the hearing. 
At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to close the hearing for RDA 2015-8, 18 Anna’s Way, under the Act and the Bylaw. 

On a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Spillman, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to issue a Negative Determination, checking box 3, for RDA 2015-8, 18 Anna’s Way, under the Act and the Bylaw.  

· NOI 114-1213: 39 King John Drive, 20-7-12, Rutter:
Documents Submitted:

· Legal Notice/Abutter Notifications: To install a septic tank, pump chamber, force main, portion of a leaching facility and associated grading within the 100 foot wetland buffer zone.
· Sanitary Disposal System Repair Plan: The Morin-Cameron Group, Inc., 8/5/15
· WPA Form 3: Notice of Intent

· Application for Disposal System Construction Permit

· NOI Wetland Fee Transmittal Form

The Director read aloud the legal notice and collected proof of abutter notifications. John Morin of the Morin-Cameron Group, appeared before the Conservation Commission with a Notice of Intent to install a septic tank, pump chamber, force main, portion of a leaching facility and associated grading within the 100 foot wetland buffer zone. Morin provided plans and photos for the Commissioners to view as he made his presentation. After a brief discussion, the Commissioners decided they would schedule a site walk for Thursday, August 27, at 5:30PM. Morin requested to continue the hearing to September 3. 
At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by Grigg, second 
by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for NOI 114-1213, 39 King John Drive, 20-7-12, to September 3, under the Act and the Bylaw. 
· NOI 114-1214: 42 Topsfield Road, 33-1-16.1 & 16.2, Lillooet Farm
Documents Submitted:

· Legal Notice/Abutter Notifications: For the relocation of an existing barn, including a temporary stream crossing, and installation of a dry hydrant.
· Cross Sections and Crossing Details: ASB Design Group, LLC, 8/6/15
· Check List for Stormwater Report

· Existing Hydrology: ASB Design Group, LLC, 8/6/15
· Proposed Hydrology: ASB Design Group, LLC, 8/6/15
· Report Binder: Notice of Intent: Barn Relocation and Cheesery: ASB Design Group, LLC, 8/6/15
· Existing Conditions/Proposed Conditions: ASB Design Group, LLC, 8/6/15
· Cover Sheet, Existing Conditions Plan, Site Plan, Cross Sections and Crossing Detail, Site and Utility Details, Erosion Control Details: ASB Design Group, LLC, 8/6/15
· WPA Form 3: Notice of Intent

· NOI Wetland Fee Transmittal Form

The Director advised he received updated plans tonight for the application and requested a motion to accept the plans.
On a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to accept the updated plans. 

Mary Rimmer, of Rimmer Environmental Consulting, representing the applicant. Commissioner Grigg advised the Commission that, in the interest of general information, Mary Rimmer, is the wife of Dave Rimmer, a land specialist at Essex County Greenbelt, and is currently supervising the Conservation Restriction on this property. Grigg added that the work is not on the Conservation land now, but later work will be. The Chair advised Mary Rimmer to file a disclosure with the Town Clerk. She will do that. 

Nathaniel Higley, the property owner, advised that Greenbelt has already issued their formal approval of the plan. Rimmer advised the project is under review by the DEP and proceeded to describe the project to relocate an existing barn, including a temporary stream crossing, and installation of a dry hydrant. Rimmer provided plans and photos for the Commissioners to view as she and Thad Berry described the project. After a brief discussion, the Conservation Commission decided to schedule a site walk on Thursday, August 27, at 6:15PM. Rimmer requested to continue the hearing to September 3. The Chair requested that the barn relocation site be staked prior to the site walk. 
At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for NOI 114-1214, 42 Topsfield Road, to September 3, under the Act and the Bylaw. 
Mr. Higley advised the Commission that there is an outstanding Certificate of Compliance on this property for a swimming pool that was never built by the previous owners. The Director advised the Order of Conditions was never recorded and asked the Commissioners how to proceed to get this closed out. After a brief discussion, the issuance of the Certificate of Compliance will be put on the agenda for the next meeting on September 3.
· NOI 114-1215: 12 Deer Run Road, 11-1-3.1, The Winslow Drive Realty Group
Documents Submitted:
· Legal Notice/Abutter Notifications: For the construction of a single family home and associated site improvements as shown on the proposed plan.
· Site Plan: ASB Design Group, LLC, 8/6/15, Revised 8/27/15

· Septic System Design New: ASB Design Group, LLC, 7/29/15

· Summary Binder: ASB Design Group, LLC, 8/5/15

· Proposed Hydrology: ASB Design Group, LLC, 7/29/15

· Cover Sheet/General Notes, Site Plan, BMP and Site Details, Erosion Control Details: ASB Design Group, LLC, 8/6/15

· WPA Form 3: Notice of Intent

· NOI Wetland Fee Transmittal Form
Mary Rimmer, of Rimmer Environmental Consulting, representing the applicant, appeared before the Conservation Commission with a Notice of Intent for the construction of a single family home and associated site improvements as shown on the proposed plan. There was a lengthy discussion and, after discussion, the applicant requested to continue the hearing to September 3, to allow time to revise the plans, as suggested by the Commissioners.
At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Mitsch, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for NOI 114-1215, 12 Deer Run Road, to September 3, under the Act and the Bylaw. 
· NOI 114-: 314 Ipswich Road, 19-1-7, Hatch
Documents Submitted: 
· Legal Notice/Abutter Notifications: For the installation of a replacement septic system upgrade within 100-feet of a Bordering Vegetated Wetland.
· Plan and Flow Profile: Scanlan Engineering LLC, 7/28/15

· WPA Form 3: Notice of Intent
· NOI Wetland Fee Transmittal Form
The Director read aloud the legal notice and collected proof of abutter notifications. He added that the DEP has not yet assigned a file number. Jim Scanlan, Scanlan Engineering, representing the applicant, appeared before the Conservation Commission with a Notice of Intent for the installation of a replacement septic system upgrade within 100-feet of a Bordering Vegetated Wetland. Scanlan provided plans and photos for the Commissioners to view as he made his presentation. Scanlan advised he is meeting with the Board of Health on 8/31 for the required variance. After a brief discussion, the applicant requested to continue the hearing to September 3.
At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for NOI 114-, 314 Ipswich Road, to September 3, under the Act and the Bylaw. 
· NOI 114-1212: 277 Washington Street, 9-1-28, Nason
Documents Submitted:

· Legal Notice/Abutter Notifications: To construct a septic system upgrade and associated tanks and connections partially within 100-feet to a Bordering Vegetated Wetland.
· WPA Form 3: Notice of Intent

· NOI Wetland Fee Transmittal Form

· Subservice Sewage Disposal System Upgrade: Details and Notes, Scanlan Engineering LLC, 7/1/15, Revised 7/23/15
· Subservice Sewage Disposal System Upgrade: Plan and Flow Profile, Scanlan Engineering, LLC, 7/1/15, Revised 7/23/15
The Director read aloud the legal notice and collected proof of abutter notifications. Jim Scanlan, Scanlan Engineering, representing the applicant, appeared before the Conservation Commission with a Notice of Intent to construct a septic system upgrade and associated tanks and connections partially within 100-feet to a Bordering Vegetated Wetland. Scanlan provided plans and photos for the Commissioners to view as he made his presentation. The Director noted that this will need to be continued until Natural Heritage has provided their comments. After a brief discussion, the applicant requested to continue the hearing to September 3.
At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for NOI 114-1212, 277 Washington Street, to September 3, under the Act and the Bylaw. 
· ATV Trail Violation at Butman Pond: Michael Enes appeared before the Conservation Commission to discuss the ATV trail violation on his property. Mr. Enes asked the Commissioners if they were in receipt of a letter from Pat Morris with her comments on the use of the trail. Commissioner Natasha Grigg advised that there was no mention of the use of ATVs to assist in clearing the trail in Morris’ letter. The Director briefly described his observations when he made a site visit and provided photographs for the Commissioners to view. After a lengthy discussion, the Chair advised they would issue an Enforcement Order to post the property for no motorized vehicles, reconstruct the stone wall in its original condition, and allow the violated area to revegetate naturally. Mr. Enes also suggested that the Police Department be instructed to patrol the area more often and that a sign be posted on the correct trail, so others aren’t using his property. Grigg advised there will be BTA-BOLT signs installed. 
· Discussion of Haynes Land Artificial Turf: Chris Huntress and John Morin met with the Conservation Commission to discuss the proposal to install artificial turf on the Haynes Land ball field, which was not included in the Order of Conditions. 
OTHER BUSINESS:
· Documentation: Commissioner Lana Spillman advised that all documents accompanying filings should be included in the minutes. The Commissioners discussed ways this could be included in the meetings. 
· Serious Drought: Commissioner Lana Spillman advised we are in a serious drought and suggested that the Conservation Commission provide updates and information on water conservation to residents on the web site and by other means. The Director will get right on it.  
· Paper Reduction Proposal: Commissioner Lana Spillman provided suggestions to the Commissioners on how to further reduce paper in their packets. A brief discussion ensued. 
ADJOURN
With no further business before the Conservation Commission, on a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Mitsch, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to adjourn the meeting of August 20, 2015.
Respectfully Submitted, 
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